
Dear Ms. Jost, staff, students and families of Cloverdale Elementary School, 

Thank you so much for supporting Lamay Primary School in Katesh, Tanzania. We visited 

there in March and were preparing for a visit of Grade 12 students from Stelly’s 

Secondary School in Saanich when WHO announced the Corona Virus Pandemic and the 

school trip was cancelled. We had to cut short our stay and quickly make preparations 

for a hasty homecoming. There wasn’t time to visit Lamay Primary School so Victor, the 

Head Teacher brought a representative group of Intermediate students over to the 

house where we were staying. Below are pictures showing how we spent the money you 

donated from your Christmas Concert. The students and teachers at Lamay send many 

thanks and profound appreciation of your gifts.   

Catriona Harker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School supplies, a clock, 

charts, teachers 

reference books and 

story books for 

children. 

Head Teacher, Victor, 

with some students in 

the living room of our 

house to accept your 

gifts. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Canada students take 

reading and books for 

granted. In Tanzania, this is 

not so. Here the kids fell 

silent when they saw the 

books and could hardly put 

them down. 

Getting a clock for the school is something special in 

Tanzania and something we take for granted in Canada. 

Also the Primary teachers were really happy to receive 

the charts!! 



 

 

 

 

Victor packs up everything on his motor bike 

and the kids get ready to walk home! 

Asante Sana (Thank You) to Everyone at Cloverdale! 

 

Balls were 

the biggest 

hit of all 


